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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council
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Bob Kerr


15 Cannon Street, Selkirk, TD7 5BP
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01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921

Minute: Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk


at 7pm on Monday 14th September, 2009


1) Present: Community Councillors Bob Kerr (Chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (Vice-chair), David Bethune (Secretary), Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Gordon Edgar, Wilma Gunn, Ian King, John Munro, Alistair Pattullo, and Scottish Borders Councillors Vicky Davidson and Kenneth Gunn.
[also in attendance: PC Lesley Shiell and Insp. Calum McDonald (until end of item 6), one Press representative, and 3 members of the public].
2) Apologies: Community Councillors Tom Combe and Jim Gibson and Scottish Borders Councillor Carolyn Riddell-Carre. 
3) The minutes of the meeting of 10th August were approved (proposed: L. Neil, seconded: G. Edgar).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda:  none.
5) Declarations of interest: none.
6) Lothian and Borders Police
PC Lesley Shiell reported that there had been 8 recorded crimes, and 4 crimes solved during August, with a solvency rate of 73% to date this year.  She reported that 191 calls had been received from Selkirk during August, of which 19 related to youths.  In response to the concerns expressed at the previous meeting and the letter to Chief Superintendent Graham Sinclair, more foot patrols had taken place during the last few weeks.

K. Gunn noted that youths have been seen again on the roof of Viewfield.

In response to questions from Councillors, Inspector McDonald reported that:

· 269 calls related to anti-social behaviour (not all youth-related) had been received from Selkirk in the year Aug 08 to Aug 09

· the Community Warden scheme would help the Police to deal with these in future

· those reporting incidents to the Police can ask for the Police not to call at their homes, if they fear reprisals

· the basic level of cover for Selkirk is 1-2 officers, but these may be called away to higher priority incidents elsewhere

· it is not possible to respond to all anti-social behaviour incidents, as these may be assigned a lower priority that some other incidents (e.g. assaults, firearms incidents, road traffic accidents)

· an Architectural Liaison Officer  (part of the Safer Communities team) should liaise with SBC and others over aspects of planning in an attempt to avoid and reduce anti-social and other criminal incidents

· he would be happy for Councillors to accompany Police officers on patrol

· he would like to have more manpower, although he insisted that a good service is provided (even if that is not the perception of some members of the public) 

· a new Drugs Enforcement Officer has been appointed, and that the Locality Integration Officer will liaise regularly with the High School

K. Gunn suggested that the Council might invite representatives to attend the next meeting to explain the workings of the Community Wardens Scheme.

I. King drew attention to a caravan and long trailer that were now parked long-term in the Dovecot car park

OPEN FORUM (taken at 7.30pm)

(a) Kirstin Scott (introduced by L. Neil) reported on her efforts on behalf of the Council towards bringing the Common Good Asset Register up to date.  V. Davidson reported that planned improvements at the caravan site would probably cost more than the receipts from its use.  K. Gunn stated that Common Good law needed to be changed to make any real progress, and expressed caution about incurring costs to the CG Fund by too many FOI requests to SBC.
(b) Jean Taylor raised concerns about the continuing poor state of pavements throughout the town, including recent shoddy work carried out in Chapel Street, and the particular difficulties and dangers this posed to elderly residents.  A lengthy discussion arose;  all agreed that there continues to be a problem, and that the basic cause is shortage of finance, and lack of supervision of work squads.  The situation is complicated as some pavements are the responsibility of SBC, some of BEAR Scotland and some of SBHA, or others.  It was agreed to write to both SBC and BEAR Scotland with our concerns;  D. Bethune asked Councillors (and public) to send him as much specific information  as possible (ideally via photographs showing where, what) for inclusion with these letters.

(c) Dougie Purves raised several issues:

a. suggested that the new development at Linglie Road be named ‘Bobby Johnstone Green’;

b. would prefer to see 3 wind turbines on The Rig than on Peat Law (L. Neil reported the current status of the project)

c. suggested that the proposed Borders crematorium should be sited near Selkirk, rather than at Melrose (the Council have already expressed this view, but individuals are encouraged to write to SBC - planning department)

d. rubbish needs to be cleared from the steps below the Skårnes

e. thanked SBC for the dropped kerb in Mill Street, although it was ‘in the wrong place”, and stated there was a need for more disabled access on the Low Road.
7) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:

	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	1.
	09/01180/FUL: Garden House, Sunderland Hall: demolition of existing dwelling house and erection of replacement dwelling house
	Mr & Mrs R Smyly
	after considerable discussion, on a  vote of 6:3, it was agreed to object on the grounds that the scale and style of the proposed building was inappropriate in the context of the surrounding land and listed buildings 


(b) Other planning matters:
(i) I. King reported that the second application to the Town Centre Regeneration Fund – for improvements to Selkirk - had been submitted by SBC. 
I. King reported that very little of the Council’s recommendations had been included in the Local Plan Amendment.  Of particular concern was the loss of “prime retail frontage” protection (ED4).  L. Neil expressed the view that it was offensive and inappropriate (and possibly contrary to the SBC Code of Conduct for Councillors) for an SBC Councillor to refer to the Community Council as “the death wish brigade”, and that the said Councillor’s statements as reported in the local media, in relation to this decision, contained a number of factual inaccuracies.  There was general agreement with this view.   K. Gunn believed that policy ED5 provided sufficient protection, while allowing some flexibility. V Davidson advised that Policy ED4 was not, in fact, totally restrictive and did allow for potential relaxation (from Class 1 use) provided it could be clearly demonstrated that there would be no unacceptable adverse impact on the viability or vitality of the town centre.  ED4 is therefore an important safeguard to have in place.
(ii) The Council agreed to object to the omission of ED4 in respect of Selkirk, and to invite M. Wanless (SBC Planning Dept. to attend the October meeting.
8) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

(a) Councillor Riddell-Carre:  not present

(b) Councillor Davidson:
(i) reported that Smedheugh interviews are to take place on Friday 18th Sept;

(ii) reported that the contractor intends to begin work on the St. Mary’s West site in December (2009);

(iii) reported that SBHA are not interested in the former Co-op building at end of Chapel Street;

(iv) explained about changes to SBC procurement policy, with 67 local business attending a workshop ;

(v) expressed concern about the future of the swimming pool, and the need to have a replacement 
included in the capital spend programme;

(vi) reported on the all-weather pitch feasibility report.

(c) Councillor Gunn: 
(i) explained his absence from last month’s meeting due to attendance at other meetings;

(ii) will attend the next meeting of St. Joseph’s Primary Safer Routes to School to review the 
effectiveness of the traffic calming measures in The Loan;

(iii) reported that white and yellow lining, mainly for the safety of pedestrians, is nearing completion;

(iv) is awaiting recommendations following a site meeting at the Ettrick Road / Yarrow Terrace 
junction;

(v) reported that improvements to the steps and pathway from Heatherlie Terrace to Buccleuch Road 
are being undertaken by SB Local and the Community Service Group;

(vi) reported that the iron railings at Yarrow Terrace are being replaced, paid for by the insurers of the 
motorist who caused the damage;  likewise, damage to railings at the top of Fleshmarket Steps 
caused by a crane;
(vii) 
reported that the bus stop opposite the Co-op has been straightened, and gulleys at the end of Scott’s 

Place emptied (allegedly for the first time in 40 years);
(viii) is attempting to have signage in Galashiels, pointing to Selkirk, improved;

(ix) encouraged the Council to take part in the Floral Gateways Competition next year;

(x) encouraged the Council to continue the campaign for more responsibilities, particularly in view of 
the lack of business for Area Committees under the new planning regime. 

I. King reported on the poor condition of the car park, toilets and signage at the foot of Dovecot.  K. Gunn reported that both public toilets in Selkirk are in line for refurbishment.  V. Davidson suggested that upgrading the car park could be taken on by SB Local and the Criminal Justice group.

9) Common Good Fund Operation 

(a) L. Neil reported that a reply is awaited from SBC on the status of the Pringle Park, and also an auditor’s report on SBC’s administration of the Selkirk Common Good Fund.

(b) The Council welcomed Kirstin Scott’s offer of legal assistance to help speed up the process of establishing the Common Good Asset register. 

(c) Clarification is required on a number of legal issues, and whether or not the CGF is charged for FOI requests.   L. Neil will investigate this.

(d) V. Davidson confirmed that the consultants used in connection with the Smedheugh settlement were the same company who had advised SBC (poorly) on the Pilmuir Settlement (Hawick CGF)

(e) W. Gunn and K. Gunn suggested that consideration should be given to reconsidering the scheme to use waste heat from Bridgehaugh Dyeworks to heat the Swimming Pool. 
(f) Lindsay Neil and Kirsten Scott were congratulated for their tenacious efforts towards gaining a better understanding of the Common Good operations as conducted by SBC.
10) Correspondence

	
	Item
	From
	Action

	(a)
	letter of acknowledgement 
	L & B Police
	noted 

	(b)
	letter of acknowledgement
	The Haining Charitable Trust 
	noted

	(c)
	notification of change of phone number for SB Local to 0300 100 1800
	SBC
	noted

	(d)
	notification of SB Finalised Local Plan Amendment
	SBC
	I. King to respond (see 7(b)(ii) above)

	(e)
	letter re litter and dog fouling, including FOI response
	G. Huggan
	noted – 18 fixed penalty notices, 9 warnings and 154 people advised re dog fouling in Selkirk from April 08 to March 09;  no notices, warnings or cautions on littering in same period

	(f)
	notification of consultation on “Transforming Older People’s Services”
	SBC
	I. King to respond

	(g)
	request for a suggested name for Linglie Road / Cannon Street development
	SBC
	agreed to propose “Bobby Johnstone Green” with a request that a simple ‘information panel’ be located on site to explain the dedication

	(h)
	notification of resurfacing works in Selkirk town centre 14-18 September
	SBC
	noted


11) Reports from Sub-groups 

(a) Selkirk Hill Management Group – G. Edgar reported on ongoing works to keep the hill tidy after a year of considerable vegetative growth, and agreed to check a possible leak at Caulk’s Well. 

(b) Plattling Twinning Group – A. Pattullo agreed to take forward a possible twinning with St.Luc and Guichainville.

12) Reports from associated groups and working groups 

(a) Evening Study groups – no report

13) Report on the Licensing (Scotland) 2005 seminar – A. Pattullo reported briefly on new regulations, including (a) members of the public can contact SBC Licensing Officers directly with any query or complaint, (b) all pub staff must now undergo training, and (c) occasional licenses allow up to 16 openings per annum.
14) Reports from outside bodies 

(a) Selkirk Regeneration Group -  L. Neil reported that the SRG has now become Selkirk Regeneration Company (as of 07/09/09);  3 Councillors – L. Neil, I. King and D. Bethune are among the directors of the new Company.  A rejection of the bid to the Climate Change Fund for funding of the wind farm full feasibility study is being challenged.  The ownership of 1 Tower Street is currently being conveyed to the new Company.
(b) Viewfield Memorial Trust – L. Neil reported that the Trust had met recently, and requires an SBC Councillor to attend its annual meeting.  K. Gunn agreed to consult with his colleagues.
15) Other business - none
Meeting closed at 10 pm

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 12th October, at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………
www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk
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